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A Visit from a Former Headteacher 
Some lucky pupils were visited by former Headteacher Mr Clarke this week as part of a 
project around aspirations. He spoke to the children about his time at Florence Melly and 
how things have changed since he left. The children were also enthralled by his tales of life 
on his boat since his retirement! It is always great having visits from former staff. 
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Breakfast for the Year 5 Parents 
Year 5 played host to around 45 parents and carers on Wednesday as they hosted their 
annual breakfast event. The children have been working with Mrs Wright in cookery looking 
at nutrition and British food, and they served up a treat for their families this week. The 
adults were served freshly cooked eggs, sausages, pancakes and a range of other food and 
took part in a highly competitive quiz! We’d like to thank all our parents for attending and 
Mrs Wright for providing some wonderful food and memories. 
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WOW, what better way to celebrate the end of SATs and their final few weeks at Florence 
Melly Community Primary School. On Wednesday, our Year 6 pupils visited an adventure 
centre in the Lake District for a two night residential. The children participated in 
tomahawk throwing, archery, gauntlet and a whole host of other exciting activities. The 
trip proved to be a huge hit and epitomised what we are all about at Florence Melly…
creating memorable experiences for our pupils! Please check out our Twitter and Flickr 
feeds over the next couple of weeks for all the photographs - they are AMAZING! 

Year 1 Phonics Parent Workshops 
A huge thank you to the parents and carers who attended our phonics meeting on Thursday. 
It was a great opportunity to help parents to understand how and why we use phonics in 
our daily routine. We hope you enjoyed the games we played and found the information 
helpful. If you have any further questions please speak to Miss Burnett or Mrs Hourihan. The 
phonics test will be administrated week beginning 10th June. Thank you.  

In Other News… 
What an action-packed and fun-filled week we have enjoyed at Florence Melly. Please head 
over to our Twitter feed which really shows off the wonderful range of events, activities and 
learning opportunities we provide for our children. Here’s a little taster… 

Rugby League takes over Florence Melly! 
Ahead of ‘The Magic Weekend’ at Anfield this weekend, super league club Wigan Warriors 
visited the school. They delivered a brilliant coaching session to Year 5, where for some it 
was their first taste of rugby, and we can’t thank them enough for the sessions. We were 
also donated several tickets for the rugby weekend via Red Neighbours, so some children 
went home very excited for half term!  
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